# Kettle Lake Elementary

2022-2023 Newsletter







Tuesday 5/30

Cougar Cool FroYo Awards

Thursday 6/1

4th Grade Field Trip and Celebration

Friday 6/2

Last Day of School - Dismissal at 12:00

May 26, 2023

Hello Kettle Lake Elementary Families,

I am proud to share that over 80% of students across all grade levels demonstrated benchmark expectations on each of the end of the year assessments...Acadience, NWEA Reading, NWEA Math, and iReady Diagnostic. We are so proud of their hard work and dedication this school year. Please join us in celebrating student growth with your own child(ren) at home.

There is no school on Monday 5/29 and a half day on the last day of school on 6/2. Dismissal will be at 12:00 Friday 6/2

Have a wonderful holiday weekend! See you Tuesday!

"READ a Shirt" Day EVERY Thursday



#### Social Emotional Learning - May



# Multi-Tiered Systems of Supports (MTSS) and Positive Behavior Intervention and Supports (PBIS)

Our *Multi-Tiered System of Supports* (MTSS) is a framework that support academic and social behaviors. As a *Positive Behavior Intervention and Supports* (PBIS) school, we have consistent school expectations explicitly taught, practiced, reinforced, and posted around our school.

Students will be positively acknowledged as they demonstrate the expected behaviors. Our

<u>Kettle Lake Matrix</u> paired with the *Cougar Promise*, outlines our expectations at Kettle Lake Elementary. Please talk to your children about these expectations throughout the school year.

### Cougar of the Month - May TBA

## Cougar Promise

I know the way and I can show the way.

I am safe
I am responsible.
I am kind.
I am Cougar Cool!

#### Birthday Treats!

We encourage families to do store bought, individually packaged, or restaurant/bakery purchased due to potential food allergies. Thank you in advance!

\*\*\*Kettle Lake PTO Website (LINK)\*\*\*

Arrival & Dismissal Procedure (LINK)

Arrival & Dismissal Etiquette (Link)

#### "Key Communicator" Parent Volunteers

Please reach out to a Key Communicator if you have any questions or concerns regarding district-wide issues, challenges, and successes.

Jen LaPorte, <u>Laporte0630@gmail.com</u>, 269-548-9100 Leah Smith, <u>Leah@propereu.net</u>, 517-795-4236 Amanda Theisen, <u>theisenai@gmail.com</u>, 734-277-2996

#### Kettle Lake & YMCA Trex Plastic Recycling Program

Kettle Lake and the YMCA partner together for the *Trex Plastic Recycle Program*. There are many changes to the program this year, so please click on the link below so see what's new. Remember, all bags MUST be clean.

#### TerraCycle Program Continues

TerraCycle is a company that aims to "eliminate the idea of waste" by offering recycling solutions for items you can't typically recycle. In exchange for the materials we send in, they pay cash which goes directly to our PTO. Please take a look at the items we collect on the flyer below or on our website and drop off to the bins in our main entry. There are minimum weight requirements we need to meet in order to send items in, so every little bit helps! It's TOGETHER that we truly make a difference!

HELP WANTED - If you'd like to get involved with this program at Kettle Lake, I'm looking for an individual or group that would like to learn the ropes and take over next year. If interested or you have any questions about the TerraCycle program, please reach out to Jamie Ryder (jamiespica@yahoo.com). http://kettlelakepto.weebly.com/terracycle.html

#### **District Communication**

#### Transportation Update SPRING 2023

Dear Caledonia Community Schools families,

I hope this message finds you well. I am reaching out to encourage you to update your transportation preferences for the upcoming 2023-2024 school year. This will allow our Transportation Department to create the most efficient routes and reduce student ride times on the bus.

Even if your child will not be riding the bus next year, we ask that you complete at least the first 5 questions on the <u>Transportation Preference Form</u> found on our <u>website</u>. This will provide us with accurate counts and a better understanding of who will be using district transportation next fall.

The online preference form is currently available on our <u>website</u> and will close on Wednesday, May 31, 2023. Families who choose to register for busing will be prompted to fill out additional questions on the online registration form with your child's information, including their name, grade, and pick-up/drop-off location.

Please note that if you do not register by the deadline of May 31, 2023, it will be difficult to guarantee a spot on the bus for your child by the first day of school. Bus routes are anticipated to be mailed out in August to all families riding the bus. Any changes made after May 31 will take a minimum of 5-7 business days to process and make the necessary routing adjustments. Please do not sign up for busing unless your student will regularly ride the bus. Should your transportation needs change at any time during the school year, simply use the form to submit any changes or call our Transportation Department at (616) 891-0224.

If you have any questions or concerns about bus transportation, please do not hesitate to reach out to us. We are here to assist you in any way we can.

Thank you for your cooperation in this matter, and we look forward to a successful and safe school year.

Sincerely,
Michaellita Fortier
Director of Transportation
Attachment



#### Community Events/Flyers

www.calschools.org

The Caledonia Chamber of Commerce has created a Community Events Calendar that is a great resource for our families. If you are looking for events going on in Caledonia, check out their website to find events going on in Caledonia! The community of Caledonia offers many opportunities for students to grow and flourish throughout their school careers and beyond.



#### District Calendar

www.calschools.org

Website for Caledonia Community Schools





# Welcome to Kettle Lake Elementary School!

Facebook

"We are a community of learners where learning is for everyone!"



